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OCTOBER 2022


Dear Members,


The Metaphysical Committee invites you all to keep studying with the 
September topic: “God’s government.” Read the message below from the 
metaphysical committee chair:


Isa 33:22 ‘The Lord is our judge, the Lord is our lawgiver, the Lord is our 
king.  He will save us.’


S&H p 542:29-21: ‘Let truth uncover and destroy error in God’s own way 
and let human justice pattern the divine.’


My. 222: 25-28:  ‘Mankind will be God governed in proportion as God’s 
government becomes apparent, the Golden Rule utilized, and the rights 
of man and the liberty of conscience held sacred.’ “


Hymn 83:  God made all His creatures free;

	 	   Life itself is liberty;

	 	   God ordained no other bands

	 	   Than united hearts and hands.

	 	   (all 3 verses)


Thank you for your “effectual, fervent prayers”.


With love and gratitude for each of you.




                                             **************** 


Updating/Repairing/Carpeting our church sanctuary.  The House and 
Grounds committee reports that the drywalling has been done, painting is 
now in progress, and the carpeting will be installed next week.  If you 
don’t already know, last week we held our Sunday service and Wednesday 
testimony meeting in the Reading Room/Sunday School area of the 
church.  Hopefully the carpeting will be done by Sunday 23rd.  We will be 
meeting in the Reading Room until further notice.  We are grateful to our 
Readers and Music committee members for being flexible in conducting 
our services with harmony.


	 	 	 	 	   ****************


The Principle Foundation offers financial assistance to Christian 
Scientists who need care, housing, or other resources.  Brochures with 
updated information are on the bulletin board in the lobby.  You will also 
find information about their website www.RiperYears.org for senior 
Christian Scientists. There is information about hurricane relief assistance 
and Christian Science nursing. Hope you will check our bulletin board.


	 	 	 	 	   ****************


Our Thanksgiving service will be held in this church on Thursday, 
November 24th at 10:00 AM.  Please join us and invite your family and 
friends.


	 	 	 	 	   ****************


Third Church of Christ, Scientist, Miami, invites you and your family and 
friends to their lecture entitled “Finding Joy Health Hope for All” by 
Steven Salt CSB to be held in person, on line, and by telephone on 
Sunday, October 23rd at 2:00 PM. Flyers with information on how to join 
are on the Bulletin board in our lobby.


	 

	 	 	 	            ****************

	 	 	 	 	   


http://www.RiperYears.org


The Mother Church:  Reminder: the Annual Meeting replay is now 
available in English, French, German, Portuguese, and Spanish at 
christianscience.com/annualmeeting and on our website 
vbcschurch.org/events.


                                             ****************


Meeting Reminder:  Our Election meeting is on Monday, November 21st 
at 10:00 AM. Please mark your calendars!


	 	 	 	             ****************


The Christian Science Monitor:  A new and deeper approach to reporting 
is being conducted by the Monitor. The Clerk is forwarding three emails 
which we received from Kim Proctor, Project Manager, Amelia Newcomb, 
Managing Editor and Taylor Luck, Middle East Correspondent, to the 
membership. They all ask you to explore the new News & Values Hub 
button on the csmonitor.com website. Enjoy!


This month’s inspirational article: 


Rebuilding our concept of Church by Ariana Herlinger From the September 
2022 issue of The Christian Science Journal.


	 	 	 	 	   ****************


Another Reminder:  Please check our bulletin board in the lobby and the 
yellow folder on the table.  There are several Christian Science items that 
you may find interesting and requests for benevolence.  One item you may 
not know about is, did you know that some of the Christian Science Camps 
hold sessions for adults during summer, and even Christmas time camps? 
and that the Campership Fund helps with finances to attend? So don’t 
forget, check it out!!!


	 	 	 	 	  ***************

	 	 	 

As always, please remember to turn your cell phones off during services.


With loving best wishes,

http://christianscience.com/annualmeeting
http://vbcschurch.org/events
https://www.csmonitor.com/World/Topics/News-and-Values?cmpid=mkt:ema:values2&cmpid=ema:mkt:values2:20221017&src=valuesmkt2
http://From%20the%20September%202022%20issue%20of%20The%20Christian%20Science%20Journal
https://journal.christianscience.com/issues/2022/9/140-09
https://journal.christianscience.com/issues/2022/9/140-09

